CEDAR COVE NEWSLETTER

Summer is almost over so it's time for our annual picnic



MARK YOUR CALENDAR

Annual Cove Picnic Meeting will be on Sunday, September 13 at 4 pm – make plans to attend!

Hope everyone had an enjoyable summer - come join Cove neighbors for food, friendship and for Board updates as we welcome fall on the Island. Chicken, brats, corn and beverages will be provided. Please bring a side dish to share.

Cedar Cove Association Board members:

President - Johnnie Leonhardt 602-0327 Vice-President - Dave Foster 625-5111 Secretary - Erline Trsek 502-7503 Treasurer - Mike Henning 609-9845 Randy Stineman 216-538-8877 Peter Grant 330-723-6495

Website: www.cedarpointcove.com

COVE BOARD NEWS:

<u>Street repairs</u> - Three areas on Willow Drive are planned for repair this fall. More information available at the picnic or from Dave Foster.

Home remodeling – If planning on doing any exterior changes to your house, plans must be submitted to the board for review prior to the remodeling or construction. Please refer to the Cove Association by-laws, deed restrictions, etc. if you have any questions.

<u>Cove dues</u> – The Cove Board oversees the maintenance fees/dues which are used to maintain the streets, beach and island of our privately-owned community. Residents are welcome to bring any issues to the attention of the Board.

Thank you to those residents who have paid their 2015 annual maintenance fee. There are only a few who have not paid at this time. Residents who do not pay dues are not permitted to use the Cove island or beach areas.

<u>Doggie Doo</u> – As always, residents are reminded to pick up after dogs when walking. Deposits have been seen lately on the beach and again in yards. Also, please bring this to attention of any non-residents you may see walking their dogs.

Note: Canine waste contains lots of nasty bacteria and disease-transmitting organisms so leaving it in a yard is unacceptable!

COVE NEIGHBOR NEWS:

WELCOME to new neighbors:

107 Sunset - Joel Beinbrech & Judith Scott

1602 Willow - Nicholas & Sheila Halcomb

Best wishes to Mark & Bobbi Kastor in their Florida and Huron homes.

CEDAR POINT CHAUSSEE FB page:

A "closed group" facebook page for only those who live in the Cedar Point Road neighborhood has been created. If you wish to request inclusion in this listing, please go to:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/171097180 2457846/

NAMES in the news:

DAVID BIER was awarded the Sandusky Yacht Club "Vice Commodore's Trophy" during their July Regatta event. He also won the "boat handling" category and a \$100 gift certificate!

JOHNNIE LEONHARDT, of the financial services firm Edward Jones in Sandusky, recently won the firm's Jim Harrod Award for her exceptional achievement in building client relationships!

If you have any "shout out" achievements to be shared with neighbors, please send to Erline Trsek (<u>setrsek@bex.net</u>) for future newsletters.





The summer has gone by quickly – I hope you have enjoyed seeing the flowers lovingly cared for by our neighbors in Cedar Cove.

Serving our Seniors Info:

Cove resident, Patricia Stineman, is a Medicare Counselor available at SOS on Thursdays. She will also be available during "Open Season" for Insurance and prescription counselling.

The following two SOS announcements may be of interest:

A "Welcome to Medicare" webinar is being held on Monday, 9/14 at 6 pm.
RSVP required to SOS 419-624-1856.

Serving Our Seniors is also selling \$10 tickets through 9/30/15 to win Cavs tickets for an upcoming game. Winner will be announced on 10/8/15.

Contact Sarah at SOS 419-624-1856.